
NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 

www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

Lane Cove Public School 
Project update December 2021 

Artist impression of the new hall. Indicative only. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction continues at Lane Cove Public School to replace the school hall and canteen facilities that 
were destroyed in a fire in 2020. 

The delivery of the project includes: 

• a new replacement school canteen with restoration works to the adjacent playground area 

• a new school hall and attached Covered Outdoor Learning area (COLA). 

The new canteen facilities are located on the site of the previous school hall. The new school hall will be 
built on the site known as ‘The Bullring’. 

Progress update 

The tender for construction of the new hall has been awarded to Lloyd Group who will now work to 
develop the construction program.  

Next steps 

To prepare for construction, site establishment works will start in January 2022. These will include: 

▪ installing temporary fencing and shade cloth around the perimeter of construction site   
▪ installing work sheds, toilets and meeting rooms 
▪ securing site access points 
▪ removing the temporary canteen  
▪ installing of booster pump from Longueville Road to improve water pressure in the new hall. 

Once site establishment works are finished, demolition and ground works for the new hall will start, 
weather dependent. 
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Frequently asked questions  

Where will the kiss and drop zone located in Term 1 2022? 

In Term 1 2022, the kiss and drop location will revert back to its original location on Austin Street at the 
front of the school.   

Where will the hall construction site access be located? 

The construction site for the hall will be accessed via a separate entry gate on Austin Street. This will 
ensure that all deliveries, machinery and personnel movement have minimal impact to students and 
teachers. 

Will traffic management be in place? 

A construction traffic management plan will be in place to ensure the safety of students, staff, the local 
community and our site workers. Traffic management will be implemented when required, including the 
use of onsite traffic control personnel to manage entry and exit of construction vehicles. Site vehicles will 
give way to pedestrians at all times. Wherever possible, truck movements will be scheduled to outside 
school drop off and pick up times.  

How will noise and dust be managed? 

Noise and dust control measures will be implemented in accordance with planning approval 
requirements. Secure fencing and shade cloth will be installed to reduce noise and dust impacts on the 
school and local residents. Dust from construction works will be hosed down as required.  

What will the construction hours be? 

Construction hours will be between 7 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday, and on Saturdays from 8 am and 4 
pm. There will be no construction on Sundays or Public Holidays, unless otherwise notified.   

When will construction be finished? 

The project is expected to be finished in late 2022, dependent on site and weather conditions.  

Get in touch 

For any inquiries or further comments, please contact us on schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or call 
us on 1300 482 651. 
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